Minutes of a Committee Meeting of the Fellowship of 1066 Longmarkers held at 16 Brading Close, on February 25th, 2003, commencing at 7.40pm.

Present:

Arthur Coleman (in the Chair), Sid Powell, Ernie Spray, Denis Coleman, Ron & Connie Longley and Esther Carpenter.

Apologies for absence:

Ron Powell.

Minutes of the previous meeting:

Having been circulated, the Minutes were taken as read and adopted.

Matters arising:

No items arose under this heading.

Financial report:

Donations of £10 each have been received from Bob Seward and Norman Channon and receipts have been issued. These donations in petty cash at the moment.

The Bank balance remains at £862.93p.

The Bank and receipt books were offered for inspection.

Dinner/Dance 2003:

Only thirty seven had attended this year with people being unable to attend for various reasons including Medway Velo's barn dance being held on the same evening.

All of those who were there enjoyed it and The Wild Oats were praised for their performance.

Esther produced a balance sheet which showed a profit of £50.50p and £10 from Peter Stone (for which a receipt has now been issued) less £10 for the Ladies salver and £5 for flowers. This leaves £45.50p to be Banked. A good result in view of the low numbers.

Next year's Dinner has been booked for January 31st by the Chairman.

Dinner/Dance 2004:

It seems most unlikely that The Wild Oats will be able to entertain us at this function as John Tobin expects to be touring in India. Various ideas for alternatives were discussed but no decision made.

Esther has spoken to Ron Ball who is prepared to propose the Visitors again and to Mike Hayler (Brighton Mitre C.C.) about toasting the Fellowship. (The Chairman has since met both people and the bookings are confirmed.)

The recipient of the Ladies Salver was discussed and will be decided later.

A.o.B.:

Nothing came up under this item.

Date of next meeting:

The next Committee meeting was arranged for Tuesday, May 13th, to be held at 16 Brading Close, Hastings, at 7.30pm.

The being no further items, the Chairman thanked all for their attendance and a vote of thanks was expressed to the Chair and agreed by all. The meeting closed at 8.25pm.

alloleman 13 5/03